

Monique Taylor MPP, HAMILTON MOUNTAIN

Dear Falun Dafa Association Hamilton,

I am pleased to extend my greetings to the performers and everyone attending the performances by *Shen Yun Performing Arts*. After an almost two-year lockdown break, *Shen Yun* is bringing this extraordinary cultural event and display of athleticism back to Canada for the 2022 season.

Across Canada, nine cities will be hosting *Shen Yun* events, bringing traditional Chinese culture and inspiring dances to thousands of people across the country. The valuable contributions of multicultural communities and organizations like *Shen Yun* add to the rich artistic diversity of our country.

Here, in Hamilton, we are fortunate to host *Shen Yun Performing Arts* for two nights of extraordinary educational performances in March. *Shen Yun* has captivated international audiences for years, so I am excited to welcome the production to Hamilton!

We are proud of Canada's cultural diversity. Through the *Shen Yun* performances, spectators will be able to encounter treasured Chinese culture and heritage that has long been lost. Inspired by 5,000 years of Chinese cultural history, *Shen Yun* gives Canadian viewers from all backgrounds the opportunity to experience the sounds and colours of Chinese artistry.

Please accept my heartfelt greetings to all viewers and congratulations to Shen Yun Performing Arts on this exciting upcoming season!

Sincerely,

Monique Taylor

MPP. Hamilton Mountain

Manigue Laylor